
LONDON BOROUGH OF BROMLEY 
 

STATEMENT OF EXECUTIVE DECISION 
 
 

The Portfolio Holder for Renewal, Recreation and Housing, Councillor Peter Morgan 
has made the following executive decision:  
 

CONSIDERATION TO VARY CONTRACT FOR HYDROLOGICAL STUDY AND 
STRATEGY 
 

Reference Report: 
201207_Exemption to Vary by 90k_Gateway Member FINAL, 16/12/2020 Renewal, 
Recreation and Housing Policy Development and Scrutiny Committee    
 
 
Decision: 
 
An exemption is authorised to vary the contract value by £90,000. 
 
Reasons: 
 

Crystal Palace Park is shown within various designations and policies in the Local 
Plan and the London Plan. There is outline planning permission in place for the 2007 
Masterplan, which established the planning principles of the Regeneration Plan. 
 
The Regeneration Plan requires a separate planning consent which was submitted in 
January 2020 and is being determined. Once granted, a substantial research and 
repair project will be undertaken on the Crystal Palace dinosaurs. The hydrological 
study and strategy will inform this project. 
 
The proposed decision was scrutinised by the Renewal, Recreation and Housing 
PDS Committee on 16 December 2020 and the Committee supported the proposal. 
 
 
 

…………………………………………………………….. 
Councillor Peter Morgan  
Portfolio Holder for Renewal, Recreation and Housing 
 

Mark Bowen 

Director of Corporate Services 
Bromley Civic Centre 
Stockwell Close 
Bromley BR1 3UH 
 

Date of Decision:   17 December 2020 

Implementation Date (subject to call-in):   24 December 2020  
Decision Reference:   RHH20006 

 
 
  


